
April 15, 2013

Dear Leader Reid, Leader McConnell, Speaker Boehner, and Leader Pelosi:

We, state and local elected officials from 23 states and the District of Columbia and Young Elected Officials Action – a 
program of People For the American Way representing the interests of progressive elected officials ages 35 and under – 
write to urge you to pass comprehensive immigration reform legislation.

Any comprehensive immigration reform legislation must provide broad legalization with a path to citizenship for 
undocumented immigrants, help our economy grow by expanding opportunities for legal immigration, keep families – 
including those led by LGBTQ people – together, afford the responsibilities and rights required for full integration into 
American society, protect rights and working conditions for all workers, and ensure that the federal government can 
adequately enforce immigration laws that protect American and immigrant workers and advance due process and fair 
treatment, without shifting the burden to states, towns, and businesses.

As state and local elected officials, we see firsthand the impact that a failing federal immigration system has on American 
communities. School board members face the challenge of ensuring that the children of undocumented parents have 
access to education and opportunity. City council members and mayors must ensure that all people in our communities 
– documented and undocumented – have the protection of and are treated fairly by law enforcement. State legislators, 
in the absence of federal guidance, must work to ensure that all residents of their states have access to education, law 
enforcement protection, and health and human services.

Too often, state and local elected officials are left picking up the pieces of a federal immigration system that does not 
recognize the reality that undocumented immigrants have already become members of our communities. They contribute 
to local economies and strengthen our social fabric. Yet our outdated immigration system is deterring many potential new 
immigrants we critically need to help grow our economy and keeping the 11 million undocumented immigrants currently 
within our borders from contributing fully to our nation. These Americans, two-thirds of whom have lived in the United 
States for at least a decade, often face barriers in meeting basic needs such as health insurance, or drivers’ licenses, or feeling 
secure in reporting crimes to law enforcement. Providing a path to citizenship for undocumented immigrants would be 
a boon to our local economies as immigrants previously kept in the shadows are able to more fully participate in our 
entrepreneurial system and invest in their children’s future.

A broken immigration system undermines the efforts of state and local elected officials to serve our constituents through 
effective law enforcement, public safety, economic development, public health, and education. Congress must pass a 
comprehensive immigration reform package that acknowledges the contributions that immigrants are making across 
the country, helps local economies to grow and thrive, and allows undocumented immigrants and their children to come 
out of the shadows.

Sincerely,
YEO Action
People For the American Way 

Felipe Agredano
Human Rights Commissioner
Los Angeles, CA

Jesse Arreguin
City Council Member
Berkeley, CA

Mandela Barnes
State Representative
Milwaukee, WI

Josue Barrios
City Council Member
Cudahy, CA

Maria Antonia Berrios
State Representative
Chicago, IL

Joe Carn
City Council Member
College Park, GA



Henry Davis, Jr.
City Council Member
South Bend, IN

Tadeo De La Hoya
Governing Board Member
San Luis, AZ

James Eldridge
State Senator
Acton, MA

Megan England
City Council Member
Roeland Park, KS

Wesley Farrow
Neighborhood Advisory Councilman
Los Angeles, CA

Carmelo Garcia
School Board Member
Hoboken, NJ

Mike Gaughan
County Commissioner
Lawrence, KS

Robert J. Gignac
School Committeeman
Lowell, MA

Andrew Gillum
City Commissioner
Tallahassee, FL

Mike Gipson
City Council Member
Carson, CA

Dayvin Hallmon
County Supervisor
Kenosha, WI

Eddie Holguin
State Representative
El Paso, TX

Tishaura Jones
Treasurer
St. Louis, MO

Jill Krowinski
State Representative
Burlington, VT

Roland Lemar
State Representative
New Haven, CT

Antonio Lopez
School Board Trustee
Helm, CA

Toni Moceri
County Commissioner
Warren, MI

Matthew Moonen
State Representative
Portland, ME

Quentin Phipps
City Treasurer
Middletown, CT

Kesha Ram
State Representative
Burlington, VT

Kathryn Ramirez
School Board Member
Salinas, CA

Ricardo Rangel
State Representative
Kissimmee, FL

Michael Richards
County Board Member
Champaign, IL

Armando Rodriguez
School Board President
El Paso, TX

Peggy Romo West
County Supervisor
Milwaukee, WI

Brian Rowland
City Councilman
City of Prairie View, TX

Jesus Rubalcava
School Governing Board Member
Gila Bend, AZ

Natalia Rudiak
City Council Member
Pittsburgh, PA

Andrew Smith
City Councilman
Middletown, OH

Brent Steeno
Alderman
Grandview, MO

James Taylor
City Councilman
Winston-Salem, NC

Rashida Tlaib
State Representative
Detroit, MI

Elizabeth Toledo
Board of Education Member
Thermal, CA

Leland Cheung
City Council Member
Cambridge, MA

Caitlin Copple
City Council Member
Missoula, MT

Xilonin Cruz-Gonzalez
School District Board Clerk
Azusa, CA

Adam Carranza
Board of Education Member
El Monte, CA

Melvin Carter
City Council Member
Saint Paul, MN

Stanley Chang
City Council Member
Honolulu, HI

Anna Tovar
State Senator
Phoenix, AZ

Tiffany Troidl
Governing Board Member
Phoenix, AZ

Hugo Antonio Tzec
School Board Member
Baldwin Park, CA

Ponka-We Victors
State Representative
Wichita, KS

Lea Webb
City Council Member
Binghampton, NY

Joe Wisniewski
Advisory Neighborhood Commissioner
Washington, DC

Cynthia Wolken
City Council Member
Missoula, MT

Thomas Wong
Environmental Council Director
Monterey Park, CA


